CLAREMONT / WEASTE BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE

23 November 2009

4:30pm

Cleveland House

Present: 
 L. Crowder; J. Openshaw; J. Collins;

Officers: 
 M. Walbank; K. Fairhurst; L. Bates; Angie McCleod

Apologies:
 J. Gandy; Janice Heywood; Beryl Patten

In Attendance:
 Janet Robinson 

1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meetings held on 28th September 2009 were accepted as a correct record. 

2. MATTERS ARISING

a). Financial Position  

· Devolved Budget – Remaining uncommitted devolved budget funding available was £16,583.42 which is more than stated at the last meeting. This is because two lots of monies have been returned into the account from New Weaste Allotments and the Salford Older Peoples Forum.

· Community Health & Well-being fund available was £21. 

· SPAA funding available stands at £911.56 for the current year. It was noted that Claremont Tennis Club may need some monies but this needs to be clarified. Mick has tried contacting the group but with no reply to date. 

b). Road Safety Training Fund 

The road safety funding in Claremont and Weaste is tied in with St John's school travel plan (STP).  St John's has started work on their STP this term and it is hoped that the STP funding will be used for on-site improvements and that the road safety funding will be used off-site to tackle some of the safety issues around school.  The plan will be ready early in the New Year and we should then have a clearer idea of what the road safety pot will be used for.  It will probably be around signage, lining, bollards etc outside school.  

c)   Fun4All Application


Janet Robinson was in attendance at the meeting to respond to Budget Group’s queries raised at the previous meeting, for further consideration to be given to their contract for rent. Janet gave a detailed brief and illustration of how Fun4All 
operates and the organisations which operate under the Fun4All umbrella: 
Matchstick After-school club, Matchstick Holiday Club and the mobile Crèche service. 

Janet explained that the name was changed to Fun4All to become a registered 
Community Interest Company that would be able to draw down funding more 
easily.   A detailed breakdown of the income and expenditure was also 
presented for the group to look at. Budget Group thanked Janet for attending 
today’s meeting.


Budget Group Recommended: 


That Community Committee pay a further £3000 from devolved budget. (This is an increase in total of £1000 on the contracted amount of £5000 paid in previous years). 

d)
Salford Men’s Action Group Application
Since the previous meeting information has come to light through Environmental Servies, YOS (Youth Offending Service) and photographic evidence submitted by SMAG that the group’s allotments were being actively used. Mick has received positive feedback from both ES and YOS who are currently working with the group which substantiated the group’s claim that they are ‘working the plots’. The group was therefore asked to reconsider the application made in light of the new information. 

Budget Group Recommended: That Community Committee pay £227 from devolved budget and £21 from CHWB.

3. New Applications for funding

Members considered the applications for funding and agreed the following 
recommendations:

	APPLICANT
	AMOUNT APPLIED FOR / PURPOSE


	RECOMMENDATION

	1. Holy Angels 

PCC
	£860 for signposting to church


	Refuse. The bank account is healthy. Also it does not particularly benefit local residents of C/W 



	2. Salford Youth Service
	£350 for intergenerational Xmas party
	Pay £350 from devolved budget.



	3. Salford Community Relations Link Project


	£385 pro rata share of £1690 for Eid /Diwali/ Christmas party
	Pay £385 from devolved budget. 



	4.  Treasure House N Clay project
	£263 pro rata share of £490 for rent, learning activities, tutors


	Pay £263 from devolved budget. 

Advise group not to have two bank account signatories from the same address



	5. Weaste Community Watch
	£7819 for rent and 

running costs
	Pay £7819 from devolved budget. Noted that L Crowder left the room whilst the decision was made. 



	6. Chancery Gardens
	£1463 for residents group running costs


	Pay 926 from devolved budget

	7. All Hallows College 
	£500 for a Winter celebration 


	Pay £500 from devolved budget 

	8. Lullington Homewatch 
	£170 for room hire and stationary
	Pay £170 from devolved budget.


4.  monitoring forms


Members noted that monitoring forms had been submitted by:

· Height veterans Bowling Club

· Child Action Northwest 

· Chandos Bowling club

· City of Salford Sea Cadets 

· Fairbridge

· Salford Community Leisure 2 reports (summer and October half term )

5. Barrhill residents association 

The group was shown a letter sent by the treasurer of the Barrhill Residents group to inform them that some of the funding of £350 from Community Committee for stationery and room hire had been used for other purposes.  Some £133.38 had been spent appropriately; £80 had been spent on hanging baskets; £86.65 had been spent on various garden-related items for the gated alley and the remaining £49.97 had been used to contribute towards paying for bank charges of almost £100 incurred by the group.  

Budget Group felt that as this is not what the purpose of the funding was granted for and in light of the fact the treasurer had previously asked and was declined to use the funding for other purposes, the money should be returned.

Action:
MW to speak with Alan Westwood about the best way forward.  Kay 


Fairhurst will contact the group to look into the matter further has 


there is some concern that charges should not have been incurred.

6. Alleygating 

An e-mail was previously circulated to the group from Vicky Ryan updating on the current situation with regards to alleygatinge schemes in C/W and the funding required to carry out work. Thornfield / Belmont Streets and Elleray Road have both requested gating schemes; Belmont already has £5000 committed from Space leaving a deficit of £5722 to carry out the scheme. Elleray has £2500 committed by Salix but requires almost £17,000 more to be implemented in full.  The Burglary Reduction Team in the Community Safety Unit may have underspend which can be used on these schemes.  It may be possible to do part/s of the Elleray Road scheme at less than the full cost.. 

Recommend:    
That Community Committee commit £5700 to the Thornfield / Belmont scheme and review the financial situation in January / February to help decide whether to commit more funds for the Elleray scheme.
7. NEXT MEETING

Monday 25th January 2010

4:30pm

Venue TBC
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